ASCSU Weekly Report 3/9/10
President’s Report –Dan Gearhart
· Elections committee is in!

· Meeting with blanche

· Blanche had amazing things to say about our student government.  Out of all the schools that she has seen, our students are some of the most involved.

· BOG teaching excellence was selected and will be made public in May

· Input need: Custom Regalia

· Is value added to our university because of custom regalia?

· Does making new regalia produce more reward over conflict

· Pros:

· according to the company it is the wave of the future

· according to the company it will strength relationships with alumni and the school

· we will look better?

· Unique to the school/make us stand out

· Currently 19.99

· 8-10 dollars more
· Cons
· 8-10 dollars more

· Contract with regalia company will be twice as long as the current one

· Still a rental

· Latin honors/honors students currently have different colors.

· Green and gold for honors students

· Black for non honors

· Taking away this will take away their accomplishments

· The colors give respect to faculty who have PHD/Masters degrees

· Looks good with all undergrads in black while faculty in colors – shows respect for their hard work

· Company has approached the administration and company has approached us.  This is a money making scheme for them

· Director Worthington and I are traveling to Denver Thursday to meet with some Colorado Senators on the Senate education committee

· UFAB public discussion is tonight and will brief cabinet Wednesday on the proceedings

· I appointed Darrie Burrage to the Global Campus CEO search

· Please be safe over spring break.  Last thing I want to here is a loss in ASCSU.
· The printers were turned off to limit the printer usage.  A few abused and all must suffer.  We are looking at a more sound process for limiting the printer for personal use.

· Remind: if anyone is thinking about money and how ASCSU allocates it, please come to me!  It has taken me seven months to get a grip on that budget and it is still moving.
Vice President’s Report – Tim Hole
· SFRB: This week we will continue to have votes on budgets.  

· SLiCE and Athletics will present

· Voting on these groups will take place Monday after spring break.
· Senate: If any of you are concerned that you may not be fulfilling your job to the best of your ability please talk to Kim Grubbs about scheduling some one on one time with me.
· I would be happy to give pointers and advice
· Please stay focused as we move into spring break
· Elections: If you or any of your friends are interested in running for a Senate position get your application as soon as possible.
· The deadline to turn in applications is THIS Friday at 5pm.
· Collegiate Readership Program: Dan and I had a meeting with USA Today about the program.
· Everything seems to be going smooth.
· Please contact me if you have any questions
· Personal Time: If you are falling behind in your classes, you are having family issues, or you area having a midlife crisis please inform your immediate supervisor and take some personal time to get your life in order. 
Finance Report – Shannon Endres
Student Funding Board: 

· SFB no longer has funds to distribute

· Looking at possible changes to bylaws

Dates to Remember:
March 3rd-4th, 2010---  History Club: 45th Annual Norman F. Furniss Lecture Series
March 22nd-26th, 2010---  American Society of Landscape Architects: LA Days
Controller – Ross Jones
	ASCSU Account Status Report

	Executive Cabinet Report

	Account 23-6150

	9-Mar-10

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Department
	Total Allocation
	Total Income
	Total Expense
	% used

	Academics
	$500.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.00%

	Administration
	$39,800.00 
	$0.00 
	$37,488.98 
	94.20%

	Community Affairs
	$2,500.00 
	$0.00 
	2,754.49
	110.20%

	Diversity and Outreach
	$8,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,918.80 
	38.60%

	Environmental Affairs
	$8,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,918.80 
	36.50%

	Leadership Development
	$7,500.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,901.21 
	38.70%

	Legislative Affairs
	$11,700.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,430 
	20.80%

	Marketing
	$23,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$9,803.51 
	42.60%

	Senate
	$1,725.32 
	$0.00 
	$206.72 
	12.00%

	Student Services
	$29,000.00 
	$150.00 
	$22,380.56 
	77.20%

	Supreme Court
	$1,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$153.76 
	15.40%

	Ram Ride
	$87,319.00 
	$0.00 
	$62,382.39 
	71.40%

	 

	 
	Total Allocated for Account
	$220,044.32 
	 

	 
	Total Income for Account
	$3,233.60 
	 

	 
	Total Expenditures for Account
	$146,510.47 
	 

	  
	Budget Balance/Percent Used
	$73,533.85 
	66.60%

	  
	Account Balance
	$76,767.45  
	 


Elections Manager –Kevin Robinson
· This is the final week before Spring break – that means that if you're interested in running for President/Vice-President, or Senator, you must attend an orientation session, and submit all your paperwork before Friday at 3:00PM. The schedule of Elections follows: 

Dates to remember:
Tuesday, March 9th, 4:00PM: Senator Orientation Session #2 @ East Atrium Room

Wednesday, March 10th, 11:00AM: Senator Orientation Session #3 @ LSC 227

Wednesday, March 10th, 11:00AM: President/Vice-President Orientation Session #1 @ East Atrium Room

Friday, March 12th, 3:00PM: President/Vice-President Orientation Session #2 @ East Atrium Room

Friday, March 12th, 3:00PM: Deadline for filing intent to run form.

Monday, March 22nd, 8:00AM: Campaigning Starts

Friday, March 26th, Noon: Plaza Debate

Wednesday, March 31st, 7:00PM: Theatre Debate 

March 5,6,7: Voting

March 7th, 8:00PM: Announcement of results

March 7th-17th: 10-day appeals period 

Chief of Staff –Tim Sellers
Meetings: 

· 5 PM in the senate chambers on Wednesday is a professional development seminar that everyone needs to go to. If you have any questions on the content email Leadership Development.

· I went with the Engineering College Council to the University of Texas in Austin. It was a really interesting meeting and we got a lot of insight as to what roll college councils play on other campuses. This trip also caused me to miss most of my meetings last week so now I have to play catch up.

· If you’re going to miss a meeting please let me know ahead of time.

· Keep up the good work everyone.

General:
· I am putting together the slide show that will run on the ASCSU office TV. If you have anything such as dates that need to be on the calendar, advertisements for events, general announcements etc. just email them my way and I’ll get them up. Just waiting on a graphics card.
· I need 20-50 word descriptions of everyone’s job within ASCSU in plain, friendly, and easy to read terms. Please send them ASAP!
· Talk to your friends about open ASCSU positions!
· Assistant Director of Academics
· Assistant Director of Diversity and Outreach
· Assistant Director of RamRide

· Assistant Director of Marketing
· We need to be actively recruiting for all positions. If you know anyone who is interested direct them toward our Recruiting Coordinator, Stephanie Schingeck. You can find her card at the front desk.
· Directors, remember to send me a post-program report no later than one week after any program or event you or your department puts on. 
· Remember that you are primarily a student. Study hard!
Dates to Remember
Directors’ reports due every Monday at noon.

Professional Development seminar, Wednesday 3/10/2010, Senate chambers. 

Be there or be     .

Academics –Ryan Morrison
Community Affairs –Courtney Sullivan
· Ranked Voting

· Assistant Director Ives will be handling all the work relating to this issue. This will include going to bi-weekly meetings and reaching out to various student organizations. 

· Census 2010

· It is important to fill out the Census!!! So when it comes in mid-March, please take a few minutes to fill it out.

· The legislation passed. Thanks Senate and Senator Marshall! 

· The specific spin that Community Affairs will be taking in this campaign is to educate students about the importance of filling it out and that you are not at risk to be cited for 3Unrelated if you are violating and fill out the Census honestly. Those at the Census Bureau will not be providing any of this information to the City of Fort Collins.

· Three Unrelated

· Work Session coming up at the end of April discussing adding Extra Occupancy Rentals (EORH) as an addition use to the Neighborhood Conservation Medium Density (NCM) Zones. 

· For any additional information, contact me. We will not be focusing on this as a department until after the rally at the capital for higher education.

· Assistant Director Mahoney will be leading the efforts on this issue this semester. Associate Director Barrell will be assisting him. 

· I will be working on formulating ASCSU’s position on EORH in the NCM zones and will be working with Senate. If there are any Senators willing to write legislation regarding this issue, please contact me.

· Elections

· Vote CSU! will become more of a focus of Community Affairs this semester. I will be working with Assistant Director Ives this week on how that will look.

· Elections matter.

· Housing Fair

· March 10th, 2010

· Associate Director Barrell is organizing the table that ASCSU will have at this year’s housing fair. The Census and Occupancy Disclosure forms will be the theme of our table. 

· The overarching theme will be “Going Retro” this year. 

· We are currently looking for people willing to participate on behalf of ASCSU during the day. Please sign up or email me if you would like to help out.

· City Council

· Met with Wade Troxell this week and have a meeting with Lisa Poppaw this coming Sunday. Still waiting for responses from the rest of them.

· City Council Round Table

· The current date is set for April 26th; however, we are looking at the potential to move that to April 22nd. 

· Next week’s report will give more specifics

Important Dates:
3/10 – Housing Fair

3/15 – Census mailed out

4/1 – Census due!

4/27 – Council Work Session regarding EORH in NCM zones

Diversity & Outreach –Adday Naoum
· Advocacy office info packets have been distributed in the office.

· Advocacy office info display board is up on my cubicle wall.

· Working with Joe Howard to write up legislation regarding comments made by Michael Brown toward a CSU student. (see article in Colorado Independent)

· Setting up a meeting with NACC and the student to discuss course of action.

· Meeting with Dave Mackelfresh to finalize student voice survey.

· Beginning work on sexual assault awareness month. Working with campus feminist alliance, GUIDE, Office of Women’s Programs, BAACC and other advocacy offices to set up “Take Back the Night,” “No! The Rape Documentary” w/ Aisha Simmons, and more events.

· I am on the Diversity Task Force as well as the search committee for the VP of Diversity. Will keep you updated as the process continues. 
Environmental Affairs –Sam Silberstein
Leadership Development – Jerek Justus
· This Wednesday, March 10 at 5:00 p.m.  in the Lory Student Center, Senate Chambers Lorie Smith (the Director of Training and Organizational Development) will be facilitating a professional development workshop on Effective Leadership. This presentation will last for one hour, and we ask that you please arrive at the senate chambers slightly before 5:00 p.m. so we can begin the presentation on time to respect our speaker. Below is a short description of Ms. Smith's presentation. 
· Effective leaders are often those who can get things done and at the same time build strong relationships. These leaders know how to encourage the free flow of information even in the toughest situations. Learn how to communicate effectively in crucial situations -- the ones that matter most -- the ones that affect results and relationships. Learn how to spot problems early, how to notice the process of the conversation, how to avoid the common problems that occur when opinions vary and the stakes and emotions are high. 
 This professional development workshop is open to all members of ASCSU, and we encourage you to bring the members of your departments, associate senators, college council members and more to this event. 
Legislative Affairs Department –Matt Worthington
 

Marketing –Sarah Cole
General:
· These are the only projects we are working on:
·  RamRide, Advertising the new system
· Academics, Textbook Exchange
· ASCSU Review Committee, Student Voice Survey 

· Recruitment, Pamphlet 

· Student Services, CSU Serves Saturday 
IMPORTANT NOTE
· This is a reminder that if you are in need of marketing for any ASCSU event, please notify our department a month prior to an event so that we can properly prepare for it. From here on out, any event that is not requested at least two weeks prior, will not be marketed by the department.

· If you have an upcoming project or event and it is not listed above, please fill out a marketing request form. I will then schedule a meeting with you.

RamRide –Eric Berlinberg
General:
· I want to send a KUDOS to Kim Petersen, Associate Director of Nightly Operations for RamRide. She has busted her hump this past week cranking out all the outstanding to-do list items for RamRide. She completed more work than ever, and I am extremely impressed with her diligence and dedication to our program. If you see her before spring break, give her a high five and a thank you for getting so much done in only a week! Thanks Kim!!
· New training videos will be ready for after Spring Break.
· Got our custom report done. I can now see actual numbers from this semester with the new system. See below.
· Rolling out a few things after Spring Break including Ride Receipts, Guilt Statements, and a couple other internal items.
· Lots of stuff in the works from ideas from SRPU. More info to come.
Donations: 


· Solidified for the entire semester.
Volunteers:
· Still filling up strong.
Data:
· Last Weekend 


	Date
	# Cars Running
	# of Rides
	# of Passengers
	# of Cancels
	Avg Wait Time

	Thursday 3/4
	6
	68
	195
	42
	93 mins

	Friday 3/5
	12
	109
	387
	50
	122 mins

	Saturday 3/6
	15
	201
	439
	27
	74 mins


· Longest Wait Time: 122 mins
· Total Rides This Past Weekend: 372
· Total People This Past Weekend: 1021
· This Weekend: We are fully staffed for this weekend
· Thursday 3/4/2010:   (Individuals) fully staffed
· Friday 3/5/2010:       (APO) fully staffed
· Saturday 3/6/2010:   (Kappa Sigma) fully staffed
Dates to Remember:
RamRide Open House – TBD, but look for details in the near future!

RamRide does not operate – 3/11 – 3/13, 3/18 – 3/20

RamRide begins operating again – 3/25
Student Services – April Ragland 
· Assistant Director Sara Shepler will be forming a committee for IBall. If you are interested in helping send her an email through the student services email. 
· Thank you to Alliy and Eric for coming to CSU Serves this weekend. It was a huge success. We had over 40 students come. If you want more details let me know. Look for more information on next month’s project in the near future. 
Dates to Remember

April 3rd- CSU Serves

April 5th, 6th, 7th- Voting for For-Ever-Green T shirts in Spring election

May 7th- IBall

May 9th-14th- Finals week (SMILE project)

Judicial Report – Jake McMahon
· WEEKLY MEETING. This semester, our meetings are in Room 232 of the Lory Student Center on Wednesdays at 2 p.m.  Remember, nearly all parts of these meetings are open to the public. If you are interested in checking it out, come talk to a member of the Court. 
· ALL UNIVERSITY HEARING BOARD.  Last week’s meeting did not take place because numerous board members had other commitments.  We will reconvene this Thursday for a mock hearing. 

· ELECTION RULE APPROVAL PROCEDURES. The Court met to discuss how we will consider proposed rule changes by the Elections Committee. The Elections Code provides that the committee can create interim rules that last only for the duration of that elections cycle.  They go into effect only if the Court approves them.  For our part, we plan to consider rule change proposals during our normal weekly meetings whenever possible (we preserve the option to call emergency meetings).  A member of the Elections Committee will present the proposal to the Court, and we will then allow a period for public comment (approximately twenty minutes, divided equally between those who wish to speak).  Justices may have questions for individuals, but this is not designed to be a formal, adversarial hearing.  We will go into conference and make a determination.  I’m happy to answer questions concerning this process. 

· FLORIDA CONFERENCE PRESENTATION.  I’ll be requesting that the Vice President schedule Nick and Rachael for a guest-speaker position during the Senate meeting after Spring Break. They will present their findings from the ASCA Conference held in early February.  
Senate Reports

Liaison for Graduate and Professional Affairs – Seth Anthony

· Activities:
· If you’re interested in what the Graduate Student Council is up to, we’ve moved our email announcements list (~1x/week announcement) to a CSU-based listserv. Go to http://www.acns.colostate.edu/?page=listserv , click on “Subscribe to a non-course-related listserv,” and join “GSC-ANNOUNCE”
· The statewide grad student day at the legislature has been (almost) set for Monday March 29th; five of the six Colorado campuses with substantial grad student populations should be sending members.
· Still working with Mike Ellis regarding an “opt-in” option for the ASCSU student fee (and possibly other fee areas) for students enrolled in less than 6 credit hours. So far, no legal issues – making this happen will primarily be an administrative challenge.
· Work continues on legislation regarding financial support for college councils; please contact me if I haven’t already been bugging you and/or your college council about it and you have any questions. Had a great conversation with Pam Sampson last week about how this might work, and questions about it are being run by the General Counsel’s Office. I’m also meeting with Dan this week on the issue. Especially if you’re running for president/vice-president, I’d like to talk with you about it (if I haven’t already), as it could affect next year’s budget.
· I’m working with Senator Kupka on issues with the registrar’s office and reporting of students’ “full-time” status to student loan entities.   
· Graduate Student Council update:

· Membership: 7 out of 8 colleges represented (88%); 23/57 programs represented (40%); 3 of 6 grad student senator seats filled (50%).

Jack Becker, Senator, College of Liberal Arts

This week I will be back at Senate and will be attending my regular office hours. I attended a conference on civic engagement and deliberation in Alabama this past week. It was extremely engaging and forward looking. If you have any questions or would like to talk about some pretty neat things that people down South and around the country are working on, come talk with me. Also, I brought back some literature from the conference and it will be in the office. 

Eric B.D. Whittington -Associate Senator, College of Liberal Arts &Chair, External Affairs Committee
· Completed revisions to Resolution #3927 and discharged from Committee.

· New Vice Chair for External Affairs is Alexa Barrett.

· External Affairs Committee needed members.

· Monday’s from 5:30 to 6:30 at LSC in Room 232.

